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OREGON STATE RETIREMENT ASSOCIATION (OSURA)
Meeting of the Board of Directors, February 21, 2005

Present: Bill Brennan, Les Dunnington, David Eiseman, Gale Hazel, Kathy Heath, Ken Krane, Glenn Klein, Ron Lovell, Kathy Meddaugh, Jean Peters

Absent: Norma Barnhisel

Guests: Terryl Ross, Marilyn Sarff, Gary Tiedeman

Brennan opened the meeting at 11 a.m. and introduced guests.  Terryl Ross, the new 

Director of Community and Diversity at OSU; Marilyn Sarff, OSURA activities coordinator; and Gary Tiedeman, professor emeritus of sociology.

Minutes of the Last Meeting
The minutes of the January meeting were approved without change.

Treasurer’s Report

Heath reported the following:       Provost’s Account--$1,821.00



                  Foundation Account--$5,702.75
Brennan postponed the consideration of old business in order to introduce Ross, who spoke to the group about his goals as he begins work in his new position.  He said that the university had made progress in the past but could still do a better job at diversity.  “By changing the approach, we should not talk about numbers,” he said.  “In a state that is 87 percent Caucasian, “there will always be a lot more Caucasians than people of color.”  His goal is to get as many people as possible to commit themselves to the goal of diversity.  In this regard, he emphasized two things: 1) no one apologies about who they are; 2) in the end, what matters most is what happens in the offices, the classrooms, and the community.  He has begun to work with the deans on the problem and hopes to make additions to the curriculum in the name of diversity.

Ross said OSURA could help achieve the overall goal by participating in programs modeled after Leadership Corvallis which helps educate people as to what diversity is.  He said another way for the organization to help is to meet with students from diverse backgrounds and cultures in informal settings.  Brennan, Eiseman and Krane promised to meet with Ross to see what OSURA might do in the future to help him achieve his goals.

New Business

A.R.O.P.E. and OSURA—Dunnington asked for permission to send out meeting notices to OSURA members for the Association of Retired Oregon Public Employees, an organization he heads as president.  The request was granted because A.R.O.P.E. is a sister organization to OSURA.  Normally, the board guards access to its mailing list zealously.  Brennan appointed a subcommittee of Dunnington, Lovell, and Peters to explore a future association between the two groups and make recommendations to the Board.
Annual Meeting Tentative Agenda—Hazel said that there was a chance that President Ed Ray would not be able to speak as planned.  She will find out and get a substitute, if necessary.  Brennan reviewed the plans: welcome by he and Eiseman, entertainment by the choral group, “Outspoken,” a keynote speech, remarks by Larry Roper, vice provost for academic affairs and Kathy Heath about the value of volunteers and then distribution of OSU logo pins and certificates to outstanding volunteers, business meeting to include election of new board members and officers and the presentation of the treasurer’s report.  The event will end with drawing for door prizes.  The board will then meet briefly presided over by the newly elected president, David Eiseman.  As always, Sarff will handle refreshments and door prizes.
Tour of Bone Density Lab—Brennan reported that he had had no success in setting up a tour and program.  People at the lab have not returned phone calls or expressed much interest in hosting an event for OSURA members.  He asked for help from anyone with contacts at the lab.  As a result, this event for Spring Term is still pending and may not happen.
OSURA theatre night—Krane reported that he had made arrangements for a block of seats for members at the Thursday, May 19 performance of Henrik Ibsen’s “A Doll’s House.”  Members will buy their own tickets at the theatre and then come to a 6:30 p.m. reception in the Green Room for a talk by University Theatre Director Charlotte Headrick to be followed by the play at 7:30 p.m.
OSURA “Day” at a Baseball Game—Brennan will ask former board member Bill Wilkins to make arrangements for seating for members to attend a game of the women’s and/or men’s baseball team during Spring Term.

Provost Candidate Interviews—Brennan asked that board members attend one or all of the open sessions when candidates for OSU provost visit later in the month.  He, Eiseman, and possibly, Peters will go to the sessions and ask a question about the person’s view on retiree organizations and the place of retirees in the university.

This led to a discussion of a way to get greater recognition for retirees and OSURA in the greater OSU community.  It was suggested that the organization set up an Outstanding Retiree’s Award to be given at University Day in the fall.  Goal for this would be for Fall Term 2006, at the earliest.
Old Business

Retirement Directory Expenses—Hazel distributed a rundown on all expenses associated with the publication of the Retirees Directory.  After much discussion, the board agreed to reimburse the vice-president for university advancement $1,353 for OSURA’s share of these expenses.  Some of this amount has already been paid.
Review of Recent OSURA Events—Sarff talked about the very successful lecture by Jim Howland on the McCulloch bridges (January 27) and Heath reported that 43 people attended the pizza feed and women’s basketball game (February 17).

Career Fair—Heath said that most of the slots were filled with volunteers for the OSU Career Fair on February 22 and 23.

Volunteer Polo Shirt Update—Brennan has distributed 95 polo shirts to OSURA volunteers.  He asked for help in handing out the rest and then gave board members their shirts—orange with the words “OSU Retirement Association OSURA” on the left front.

Nominating Committee Report—Peters distributed the slate of new officers and board members to be voted on at the annual meeting:


Board Members—Nancy Evans, Gary Tiedeman, Kathy Meddaugh




(second three year term)



Officers—President, David Eiseman; President-elect, Ken Krane;




Treasurer, Kathy Heath; Secretary, Glenn Klein;




Past President, Bill Brennan

Peters moved and Lovell seconded a motion for approval of this slate of board members and officers.  The final vote for all these positions will tale place at the annual meeting.

April Issue of Newsletter—Lovell said the deadline for all material will be March 18.  The newsletter will be in the mail by April 25.  He plans articles on the annual meeting, the volunteer efforts of OSURA members, future activities, and various news briefs. A president’s letter will round out the issue.

Next Meeting: Friday, March 18, 10 a.m. to noon, in the Christensen Room of the OSU Foundation Building 

Meeting adjourned at 1:05 p.m.
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